
APPLE VALLEY GUN CLUB
General Membership Agenda

September 14, 2022

Called to Order: 7:01 pm

Pledge of Allegiance - Presentation of the Colors by the Boy Scouts and recital by all in
attendance.

Quorum Confirmation: by Dina McKinney

All members recited NRA 3 Gun Safety Rules

Present Tim Smith with an Appreciation Plaque-Thank you Tim!

Approval of August 2022 GM Minutes- Motion to approve the minutes as written by
Allen.  Seconded by Jonathan.  All in favor.  Motion passes.

Reports
President-Jenaraye Graham (absent)  Tim N. reported on her behalf

1. Announced new BOD appointments from previous meeting:
Diana for the CRSO alternate.
John Melton as alternate Chair for the Pistol Range
Switching Kyle to the alternate Chair for the Indoor range and making
the current alternate, Ray Jameson, the Chair

2. Announce BOD nominations to commence at the October membership
meeting.  Nominations will remain open until midnight the day
following the November meeting.

Vice President-Tim Neubauer:
1. Report on Safety at the Range (both good and bad): No report

Treasurer- Jonathan Weldy:
1. Report on account balances to include Business Checking, Capital

Account, Money Market Account, and Scholarship Account.  All BOD
reviewed the ledgers and presented no questions.

Secretary- Dina McKinney
1. Membership numbers-Total membership stands at 1,110 (526 regular

members, 454 senior members, 126 associate members, 4 honorary life
members).



2. The Sheriff's Rodeo is September 23-25.  We need volunteers for our
booth.  There is a strict 4 pass vendor policy.  There are some slots
available.  First come first serve.  Sign up at the membership table.

3. The Gun Show is 10/1 & 10/2.  We need booth volunteers.  There are
limited time slots for volunteering.  Once those slots are full, we cannot
take any more on.  Sign up at the membership table.

Range Reports
● Pistol Range-Jennifer Tornero: Jennifer thanks the BOD for approving

John as the alternate.   PCCs can be shot on the pistol range, but not on
P4!  We are on a 120 day probation so please read the rules that are
posted on the range and on the website.  There is a new PCC match on
the second Sunday of the month. Check the calendar.  If your group
empties the water in the fridge, please fill it back up so the next morning
people have cold water.  The clear panels that covered the walkway
were taken down for safety.

Tim Neubauer - SASP: Tabled until further notice due to AB 2571

● Indoor Range -Ray Jameson: Since the Junior programs are shut down
there isn’t much to report.  Ray reminded .22 rimfire only or airguns. No
centerfire!

Ray - Junior programs: Tabled until further notice due to AB 2571

● Rifle Range-Jason Myskow: Everything is going well. New strobes and
buzzers are on every single post.  There may or may not be some new
targets out there hanging around.  Happy hunting!

Alex Montenegro - CMP:  (absent)

● Trap Range- Allen Rutledge: WOT was successful!  We are ordering new
clays.

● Archery Range-Sandy Oberlies:   Sandy went over the open archery
schedule.

● Facilities - Don McAfee: There is a new connex behind the abode taking
the place of a wooden shed that was falling apart.  He thanked the
membership for picking up their target frames so they do not get shot
up.



Other Reports
● Merchandise-Trisha King (absent): Dina reported.
● Education and Training-Tim Neubauer: Tim advised everyone to take a

look at the website and check out all the classes and matches we have
coming up.

Special Report

● David Smith with a Legislative Update: David to go over the latest
happenings in Sacramento and Washington.  David’s full report will be
on the website in the coming days.  Thank you, David!

OLD BUSINESS -

1. Dina provided an update on the AVGC campus wide network that was
previously approved.  Anyone wanting the public wifi needs to ask her for the
password.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Request for funds in the amount of $5,000 for the CRPA legal fund. Motion to
approve the funds by Jennifer.  Seconded by Jason.  No discussion.  All in favor.
Motion passes.

2. Jonathan: Handyman services-scope and budget. Jonathan went over the
following:

● High Desert Handyman -
P1 Pistol Shack Door 36” and security door $1,890.
Container Painting w/ rustoleum $640 each
Secretary Door Lock $120 labor

● Truman Salazar
Frontage Landscape clean & dump fees $335
Adobe Trash clean & dump fees $430

Motion to approve the funds by Jonathan.  Seconded by David Smith.
All in favor.  Motion passes.

3. Dina gave an update on P&P Revisions.  P&Ps will be posted to the website for a
30 day review period.

4. Members Forum (if there were any submissions): No submissions
5. Introduction of new members by Tim.   Motion to accept the members as

probationary by David.  Seconded by Sandy.  All in favor.  Motion passes.  Tim
went over the probationary requirements and reminded them to pick up their
new member packets.



1. 50/50 raffle with half the proceeds going to the Scholarship Fund.  WINNER!
Congratulations, Larry.  Donated back to the scholarship fund!  Awesome!

Adjourned 7:50 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted,
Dina McKinney, Secretary
Apple Valley Gun Club


